

St. Peter's Newsletter

Newsletter 14.5.21

The end of another busy week. One that would have been Year 6 SATS week!! It's so lovely to be seeing Year 6 practising for their production in the hall at the minute. Sounding great.

Christian Value this half-term

Trust

'Trust in the Lord with all your heart'
Proverbs 3:5

Worship Themes next week:

worship inemes next week:	
Christian Value	Trust – Being trustworthy and not
Worships	gossiping.
	Jesus Calms the Storm
Key Stage worship and Class worship	Does music have the power to change our behaviour?"
	District August have the power to change our behaviour?

Dates coming up

26.5.21 Lakeside meeting for Y5 and Y6 parents, more details to follow

The COVID-19 roadmap Drop off

Just a reminder that gates now open at 8.40 and close at **8.50am** to get back to our original school day start time of 8.50am. Being on time really helps the busy office staff but more importantly means that the children are in class ready to start their lessons at 8.55am after registration. Thank you.

Pick up

From this Monday, **May 17th** all the children will be outside from 3.10pm with their class teacher and will let them go to you when they see you. Gates will open at 3.10pm and entry will be slightly staggered to allow a steady flow of parents. Skylarks will be in the Early Years area, Sanderlings will be along the EY fence, Oystercatchers and Eiderducks will be outside their fire doors. Year 4,5,6 will be on

the top playground and Year 3 will be the last on the route by their fire door. We will continue to monitor this new system and alter if it doesn't work!! To enable us to do this safely:

- One adult only to pick up (who is on the pick-up list)
- Please allow the child to come to you and maintain a distance from the other children and staff member. Cones will be out as a reminder where needed. This is also important for safeguarding reasons.
- Wearing of face covering if you are not exempt. (School are aware of those who are exempt and will not challenge you on this. We encourage you to have visible on your person your exemption card/lanyard so that parents don't challenge you).
- Adhere to 1m plus social distancing with all adults/other families
- Pick up child (ren) and continue walking out of school on the one-way system
 I know its hard but please move on as soon as you can without gathering with other families.
- We appreciate that this may be the first time in a while you will be seeing your class teacher please only approach if really urgent.

Year 6 Production

Rehearsals are going really well. We are in need of a few props of Ali Baba and the Bongo Bandits. If anyone has any of the following items that we could borrow, they will be looked after and returned after the performance:

- A selection of false beards
- Toy jewels
- Rubber chickens
- Large rubber duck
- Plastic garden gnome
- Crystal ball
- Snake charmer pipe

Thanking you in advance.

NSPCC Number Day

We raised a total of £115 for NSPCC Number Day. Thank you for your generous donations.

Olive Branch / Foodbank Friday



We would like to start collecting for the Olive Branch on a more regular basis and start a partnership with this amazing charity. We are looking at the first Friday of each month so starting next month it would be lovely if you could donate to this charity. Items needed currently:

- Tinned curries / stewed steak/minced beef
- Tins of tuna, sweetcorn
- Biscuits including chocolate biscuit multi-packs
- Coffee, tea and sugar
- Rice sachets
- Toiletries

Dates – Friday 18th June and Friday 2nd July. Thank you in advance.



Scouts

For over a hundred years, West Lancs Scouts has helped children and young people develop skills for life and supported them to develop as responsible and active members of their community. The last year has been incredibly challenging for us all, but particularly young people. We believe we can offer children a change for more green time and less screen time. By getting young people outdoors and



taking part in hundreds of different activities we want to support a generation of young people with their mental health and wellbeing. We offer something for everybody, for young people aged from 5 ¾ to 18yrs as Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and eventually Explorer Scouts and it's not just for boys - more than 1/4 of our youth membership is female.

Scouting is affordable and we want every young person to have the chance to benefit from what we have on offer. Please see attached flyer for further details.

Vacancies

We have two Vacancies within School.

- Welfare Assistant, Monday Friday 1 hour each day over lunchtime.
- Business Support Officer, Monday Friday 25 hours or 35 hours.

Please contact the School Office, if you require any information. Thank you

School Lunch Promotion Day Thursday 20th May 2021

We have a special menu on Thursday 20th May, children will be able to choose the following for lunch:

Beef Tower Burger in a Bun with Potato Rosti and Cheese served with Paprika wedges and mixed salad.

O

Homemade Macaroni & Cheese Bake served with Garlic Dough Balls and Broccoli Florets

Homemade Chocolate Chip Shortbread

Credits for this week

Sanderling Class	Oliver H and Farrah
Oystercatcher Class	Arabella, Ariana, Brooke, Emma, Ethan, Willow, Thea,
	Megan, Jacob, Cameron, Annesha, Luna and Archie
Eiderduck Class	Ruben, Harper, Theo, Martyna, Sienna, Emmalynn,
	Joseph, Sophia and Dylan.
Turnstone Class	Megan, Erin, Bobby, Alison and Max
Dunlin Class	Noah and Georgia
Lapwing Class	Kate and Alex I
Curlew Class	Amy

Positive test email address

The email to use please is <u>positivetest@stpetersheysham.lancs.sch.uk</u>
Mrs Gomersall